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Sample Bishop’s Letter

May be read from the pulpit or inserted into the parish bulletins.
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

As Catholics we are called to live our faith not only through prayers and devotions, but also by working to build peaceful and just societies. In the Jonglei region of South Sudan, ethnic conflict, cattle raiding, revenge killing, and violence against women and young girls have impacted thousands of lives. Amid these painful divisions, the Catholic Church is a trusted voice among the region’s people. Recognizing this trust, the bishops of the Sudan and South Sudan Catholic Bishops Conference use their voice to call for peace and reconciliation among the people within their member dioceses.

The Diocese of Malakal, which includes Jonglei, is leading the way in building a sustainable and lasting peace by bringing together people in neutral locations to participate in dialogues, conflict prevention trainings, youth sports, and other relationship-building activities designed to help young people break the cycle of violence and retribution. With financial support that the Sudan and South Sudan Catholic Bishops Conference received from the Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa, staff from the Diocese of Malakal’s Office of Justice and Peace traveled to local parishes to facilitate workshops on healing and reconciliation, conflict resolution, and domestic violence prevention, as well as dialogue sessions and peace rallies where community members could come together in safety.

The Church in Africa leads the way in healing wounds of division and conflict, preaching the Gospel, and reconciling people in hope for just and lasting peace. Your support of the Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa empowers the Church to fulfill its mission as peacemaker to those who have most suffered fear and violence.

Please be generous to this collection for the Solidarity Fund through the offertory collection or your parish’s e-offertory platform. To learn more about the collection and whom it supports, visit www.usccb.org/africa.

Thank you and God bless.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

[Bishop’s name, signature, title, diocese]

For more information, please visit www.usscb.org/africa.

